
Update of our February 8, 2008 Client Alert

We alerted you on January 31, 2008 (and provided a further update on February 8, 2008), that the IRS now takes the 

position that compensation intended to qualify as deductible performance-based compensation pursuant to Section 

162(m) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, will not qualify if the recipient’s employment agreement 

provides for payment of the performance compensation upon a termination of employment without cause or for 

good reason, whether or not the performance metrics are satisfied (See PLR 200804004).

In a February 14, 2008, webcast addressing this PLR an IRS representative informed participants that the IRS is working 

on additional guidance to PLR 200804004 (likely to take the form of a revenue procedure or revenue ruling).  It is 

expected that this guidance will be released in the near future.  

What Should You Do?

Employers should continue to review their outstanding arrangements and past practices as we do not expect the IRS 

to reverse their position.  However, as the guidance on which the IRS is now working will provide greater clarity around 

the issues raised by PLR 200804004, we do not recommend taking any action until publication of such guidance.  We 

will publish additional information as it becomes available.

For more information on this, or related matters, please contact any attorney in the Executive Compensation and Employee 

Benefits Group: 

Scott P. Spector (650.335.7251–sspector@fenwick.com),  

Blake W. Martell (650.335.7606–bmartell@fenwick.com),  

Tahir J. Naim (650.335.7326–tnaim@fenwick.com), and 

John E. Ludlum (650.335.7872–jludlum@fenwick.com) in the Executive Compensation and Employee Benefits Group.

©2008 Fenwick & West LLP. All Rights Reserved.this alert is intended by fenwick & west llp to summarize recent developments in the law. it is not intended, 

and should not be regarded, as legal advice. readers who have particular questions about these issues should seek advice of counsel. irs circular 230 

disclosure: to ensure compliance with requirements imposed by the irs, we inform you that any u.s. federal tax advice in this communication (including 

attachments) is not intended or written by fenwick & west llp to be used, and cannot be used, for the purpose of (i) avoiding penalties under the internal 

revenue code or (ii) promoting, marketing, or recommending to another party any transaction or matter addressed herein. 
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